January 10th, 2024
Regular Meeting Minutes
Town of Glendo	
Platte County
In attendance: Mayor Susan Juschka. Council members: Heather Schoning, Kelly Jones, Genelle Petsch, Dan Dugdale presents over video chat. Town Clerk Tristany Hoffman, Assistant Clerk Kelsey Crabtree.
6 PM Mayor Juschka calls meeting to order. Welcomes all and asks to stand and recite the pledge of allegiance. 
Mayor Juschka states we are short an attorney who is home sick with the flu.
Approval of agenda. Genelle Petsch moves to approve. Heather Schoning seconds the approval. All in favor. Motion is passed.
December 2023 minutes. Genelle Petsch states all looks good other than the spelling of her name in spots. Heather Schoning approves. Kelly Jones seconds. All in favor. Motion is carried.
December 2023 Treasures report. Genelle Petsch motions to approve. Kelly Jones seconds the motion. All in favor. Motion is carried.
December 2023 Claims for consideration. Genelle questions the Platte County election expenses being charged. Tristany Hoffman explains we had an issue with the computer, saying December 24th, so all the claims will be dated for this. Genelle asks if we get Vista beam for free, as she thought we did in previous years. Mayor Juschka responds that we do not. Tristany says we do get a franchise fee from them every month. With no more questions Kelly Jones motions to approve. Genelle Petsch seconds the motion. All in favor. Motion is carried.
Commission Reports. Heather Schoning asks Tim Wright if the Fire Department can remove the Christmas lights. Heather states she would like to look into Ordinance 198. It is a 25-year-old noise ordinance, perhaps time to review and would like to have a workshop in February. Heather also states we had a complaint from someone in reference to dogs and people coming and allowing their dogs to go out and run into town, which harasses other town members dogs. There was also an incident of chickens being killed in town; however, chickens should not be in town anyways. Heather asks Mayor Juschka if we are moving forward with the community center and perhaps, we should look into getting a commercial roll off dumpster and start the process of looking through stuff and trashing what needs thrown out. Heather mentions Judy Thorson’s concern that was brought up at the previous meeting regarding the fence by the railroad. Discussion on ownership and changing the fence to concrete. Heather asks about a property on water bills and a gentleman that passed away. Heather states we need to get ahold of the realtor. Jacob Roark says it was taken over by a trust, as it was his family’s.  Heather says perhaps if it is up for sale, we should put a lien on it so when it is sold, we get the money.
Kelly Jones has still been working on the cell phone policies for employees, the very first draft is included in packets. This is something perhaps we can add to the employee handbook, which also needs updating. Regarding the Keep Glendo Great Project, they are looking for someone to take on communications. This is not related to council, but she did want everyone to know Bob Budd is helping with a strategic place and things are moving forward.
Genelle Petsch, Bob Budd picked up flag pole rope which he donated to the park for the Veterans flag pole. Steve Eller can replace but not until the wind subsides. It was also brought to her attention that two benches were thrown away from the previous town manager. These belonged to the VFW which need to be replaced perhaps in May before Memorial Day. Genelle also states she has been looking at the fees at the cemetery. Talks comparisons of our fees to surrounding areas. We are not keeping up with the costs. Also, talks about different signs we may need at the park and that need fixed. Genelle thanks the fire fighters for the ice training out at the lake. 
Tristany Hoffman states we spoke with Gerald Thorson who states he is 100 percent on board to come and help Steve Eller with the Masterplan. We have someone coming to fix the fire department door tomorrow morning. Kelsey Crabtree and I are going to a training in March for Natural Gas. Also states that the February meeting is being changed to February 7th at 6PM.
Mayor Juschka shares that she had a zoom meeting with Coffey Engineering and the contractors who are putting in bids. There will be a Special meeting this Friday at 4PM. We would like some community participation. George Moser came on Monday and brought us some air photos and maps. Going to correct old water lines and changes. Then will fix the map and have it to us by the end of the month. Which will conclude the first item on the master plan. Heather Schoning asks about Downey Well. Mayor Juschka states we are still waiting on Todd Taylor to find parts. The other well is fixed. We did have divers today to clean the tanks. Discussion back and forth on tank cleaning. 
New Business: Melissa Soneson of Liquor Cabinet and Kelly Justine from the Labonte in Douglas. They are wanting to host a skijoring at the airport February 18th. Explains what Skijoring is and everything their event would intel. Genelle Petsch motions to allow the unnamed fun fest on February 18th. Kelly Jones seconds the event. All in favor. Motion is passed.
Old Business: Malcolm Ervin with Platte County Clerk’s Office wants the opportunity to help the community and town with the elections in May 2024. Discussion back and forth about the process and benefits. Malcolm states the quote of $2500 he provided was worst case scenario. I am sure it will be lower, there’s areas to save costs. Heather Schoning motions to have Malcolm Ervin to assist and to train Tristany Hoffman and Kelsey Crabtree without spending any more than $2500. Kelly Jones seconds the motion. All in favor. Motion is carried. 
Security cameras. Heather Schoning discusses her insight about purchasing eight security cameras and sums up the information about the cameras again. Discussion back and forth about hunting cameras and placements. Genelle Petsch makes a motion to move forward with the investigation on security cameras on Town Hall and four game cameras for other areas on town properties. Kelly Jones seconds the motion. Motion is passed. 
Public comments Christina Mangan shares that she took over President for the EMS. Vise President is Lisa Milken and Jacob Roark is Secretary. Still looking for volunteers. Heather Schoning asks Jeston Cundell for updates on Tourism for the Lodging Tax and about the town being able to use the money. Brian Johnson with Glendo State Park, Wyoming States Parks now required to charge lodging taxes. Number will probably increase now after this took affect. Jeston, we must go through another election cycle to get the money from the park and if passed then it would come through. Jane Bekelja asks what happened with having the Workshop in January to discuss the community center. Mayor Juschka states we need a design bill contract, but we are trying to do our work on our other bid first.
Mayor Juschka states we will be changing the meetings from now on. This is a business meeting and if someone has something they would like to discuss or address to the council, you need to be placed on the agenda, preferably the Monday before. This will give us time to prepare. Public comments will no longer be allowed. Deb Blackshere asks if it needs to be in writing. Tristany Hoffman states for now it should be ok if you call and tell me.
Mayor Juschka motions for the Executive Meeting. Heather Schoning motions to begin. Kelly Jones seconds. Susan states we are just going to discuss personal and legal matters. 
6:53 PM start the executive session. 
7:10 PM Executive session ended. Kelly Jones motions to adjourn. Genelle Petsch seconds the motion. Motion is passed. 
Respectfully submitted by Kelsey Crabtree

